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4 ALBERT EMBANKMENT 

LONDON SE1 7SR 
Telephone: +44 (0)20 7735 7611 Fax: +44 (0)20 7587 3210 

 

 
 Circular Letter No.4204/Add.30 
 11 September 2020 

 
To: All IMO Member States 

United Nations and specialized agencies 
Intergovernmental organizations 
Non-governmental organizations in consultative status with IMO 

 
Subject: Coronavirus (COVID-19) – Joint Statement calling on all Governments to 

immediately recognize seafarers as key workers, and to take swift and 
effective action to eliminate obstacles to crew changes, so as to address 
the humanitarian crisis faced by the shipping sector, ensure maritime 
safety and facilitate economic recovery from the COVID-19 pandemic 

 
 
The Director-General of the International Labour Organization (ILO), the Secretary-General of 
the United Nations Conference on Trade and Development (UNCTAD), the Director-General 
of the International Organization for Migration (IOM), the Director-General of the Food and 
Agriculture Organization of the United Nations (FAO), the United Nations High Commissioner 
for Human Rights (OHCHR), the Secretary General of the International Civil Aviation 
Organization (ICAO), the CEO and Executive Director of the United Nations Global Compact 
and the Secretary-General of the International Maritime Organization (IMO) have jointly issued 
the attached statement to urge all United Nations Member States to take action to urgently 
resolve the crew change crisis to avert a humanitarian disaster that will also affect the safety 
of shipping, the protection of the marine environment, the continuation of efficient trade and 
the recovery of the world economy. 
 
Member States are strongly encouraged to take urgent action to address this issue and bring 
the contents of this Circular Letter to the attention of the competent health, immigration, border 
control and maritime authorities, at both national and local levels, as well as all other parties 
concerned, in particular ports and airports. 
 
 

*** 


